
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The meeting was called to order by Secretary Frank Frenzel.  
 
Treasurer’s Report:  $1,298.62 
 
Damage Report: There are always damages! That’s why we keep doing what we do. A gas 

line was hit in Lebanon by a local plumbing company. And as our meeting 
was going on another gas line was hit in Philomath. Jason will be on his was 
over there shortly. 

  
Standards Report: None this month. 
   
State Council Report:     OUCC and OUNC was held in Wilsonville Dec. 10th and 11th, 2019. 
 

 
P & E Report:   The 2019 first Contractor’s Breakfast will be on Friday February 22nd.  
 
Old Business: Nominations. 
 
New Business:  Changes in the Standards Manual. See Standards. The 2019 first of the year 

Contractors Breakfast. See P.E. Would Love to keep Kevin as President but 
also Nominated Karl which also would be Great to have as President.  

      
 
Projects: Please E-mail any new projects to Frank at ffrenzel@ci.lebanon.or.us.  City of 

Sodaville will be doing some new streets as well as park improvements. 
Linn County will be doing Bridge Repairs on Brewster in April. That part 
of the road will be closed during construction.  

 
Next Meeting: Will be on Thursday February 21st. at JC BBQ here in Beautiful Down 

Town Lebanon. This is the Old Korner Kitchen.  
Frank Frenzel       
Secretary ELUCC 
City of Lebanon 

 
ATTEDENCE 

Frank Frenzel       City of Lebanon    
Jason Williams       NWN  
Kevin Schiedler       Pacific Power 
Stan Smith        City of Sodaville 
Sachin Shukia       PacifiCorp  
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